

The Wembley Schools Federation
Lyon Park Primary School
Vincent Road, Wembley, Middlesex, HA0 4HH

Executive Headteacher: Mr R Fenton
Headteacher: Mrs T Bhambra

Chair of Governors: Mrs I Yarde

Monday 11<sup>th</sup> March 2024

Dear Parents/Carers,

With Ramadan starting, we are aware that some children would like to fast during the school day. As the school day can be quite a long for the children, we are advising that only our Year 6 children may fast. We strongly encourage parents/carers to encourage their children only to fast during the weekends, as a midday meal is essential for them to be able to fully concentrate during the school day.

If any children who may be fasting require first aid for any reason, school will make the decision to allow your child to break that fast based on medical grounds. Safeguarding children in education will always remain our upmost priority. For this reason, we are also asking children not to fast on PE days due to dehydration, especially during the warmer months.

Thank you for your continued support and cooperation.

Yours sincerely

Mrs T K Bhambra Headteacher







